
Asbestos 

As a result of our building survey concerning asbestos, we have identified some asbestos 

containing materials in our school buildings.  If proper safety measures are taken, these 

materials should not pose any health risk at the present time.  There are some non-friable 

materials, which have been assumed to contain asbestos, but pose no immediate health risk as 

long as they remain non-friable. In compliance with EPA and State Department of Health 

regulations, we will continue to monitor all identified or assumed asbestos containing materials 

every six months to verify that they have not become friable or damaged. The AHERA Asbestos 

Management Plan for Hooker Public Schools is available for viewing during regular working 

hours in the Office of the Superintendent.  Should you have any questions, please call Todd Kerr, 

Superintendent, and Hooker Public Schools at 580-652-2162.  

 


